
GPO Box 5341, Sydney NSW 2001

Our Ref: 00984019
Councillor Susan Wynne
Mayor
PO Box 61
DOUBLE BAY   NSW   1360

Dear Cr Wynne

Thank you for your correspondence to the Minister for Planning and Public Spaces, which
was referred to the Minister for Transport and Roads, about land reservations along New
South Head Road, Edgecliff. The Minister has asked me to respond on his behalf.

I understand you also wrote to the Minister for Transport and Roads directly regarding this
matter, and I trust you will accept this as a response to both approaches.

I note the reasons which prompted you to write, however Transport for NSW has no plans
to remove the land reservations at this time.

Removing the land reservations may allow for future developments on this site, which may
hinder the public transport possibilities for this key corridor.

I am advised New South Head Road and the reserved land is part of an important public
transport corridor from Darlinghurst to Bondi. One of the strategic visions in the corridor's
road network plan for the next 20 years is to provide a safe and reliable corridor that
encourages the use of sustainable transport modes with efficient public transport services
and high-quality active transport facilities.

If you have any further questions, Mr Murray Cleaver, Network Development Leader at
Transport for NSW, would be pleased to take your call on (02) 8849 2177.

I trust this information is of assistance.

Yours sincerely

21/04/2020
Eleni Petinos MP
Parliamentary Secretary for Transport and Roads


